
Deputy Warden Hudson asked, with regard to the matter of sprinkler systems, if motels and hotels 
"were going to be built before there was anything done about this. 

It was moved by Deputy Harden Hudson, seconded by Councillor Slauenwhite: 

"THAI pending a report from the Planning Advisory 
Committee that the Solicitor prepare an Amendment 
to the By-law requiring sprinklers in all motels 
and hotels over thirty-five feet (35') in height." 
Motion carried. 

Councillor Nicholson said he was not opposing the amendment but asked if this would create any 
difficulty in Halifax County where there are drilled wells - would there be any difficulty in 
getting Government participation - where there might be a shortage of water. 

Hr. Bensted advised that this has been overcome by installing tanks for water supply. 

Concillor Johnson noted that the Home for Colored Children had two large tanks which keeps 
the pressure up. - 

It was moved by Councillor Anderson, seconded by Councillor Nicholson: 

"BE IT RESOLVED that the Zoning By-law be and 
the same is hereby amended by rezoning lands 
at Harrietsfield from General Building Zone to 
Rr2 Residential Two Family Dwelling Zone. 
Application No. 23-74." Motion carried. 

It was moved by Councillor Gaetz, seconded by Councillor Nicholson: 

"BE IT RESOLVED that Council give notice of its 
intention in the usual manner to approve Lot C-3 
of Hrs. Geraldine Hubley, Seabright, as an 
undersized lot uder the 1966 Legislation." 
Motion carried. 

The next item on the Agenda was the Report of the Municipal School Board. It was moved 
by Councillor Hccabe, seconded by Councillor Streatch: 

"THAT the Report of the unicipal School 
Board be received." Hotion carried. 

Councillor Nicholson said he would like to congratulate the.unicipal School Board on their 
report and their very sensible approach to the problem re schools. This also means a saving 
in time and Architect's fees. 

Councillor Gaetz stated that he was at a meeting in his own area the previous evening. He commented 
the school building was built to accoumodate six hundred to seven hundred pupils and there 
were about eight hundred present that evening, and he was wondering now that the new school 
has been cut down from twenty-eight room to twenty—Eour rooms if this would be large enough. 
By the time it is ready for occupancy it is already too small. 

Councillor Slauenwhite advised that these schoolsare constructed so that they can be added 
to without starting fresh from "square one‘. 

H. Bensted stated that the Junior High Schools are designed so that they can be added to at 
ny time. When Councillor Gaetz asked why they did not build larger in the first place, the 

Hunicipal Clerk advised him that approval has to be obtained from the Department of Education. 

Coucillor Caetz could not seem to understand when a school is designed so that four classrooms 
could be added why it had to go back to the Department of Education for approval, and Mr. 
Bensted explained that it is a technical problem — that if we use it as a repeat school we 
do not have to get approval. _ 

Councillor Mccabe stated that the Staff of the Municipal School Board has made a study of this 
with the Department of Education and this is what they have come up with. We certainly will 
supply rooms as they are needed. We should get away from too large schools and have smaller 
schools. If we had smaller schools there would be more schools and we could possibly get rid 
of some school busses.
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Coucillor Nicholson stated that Sackville is congested and more compact. There are places where 
you could put more schoolsand agreed that we could possibly get rid of some school bosses. He 
stated that they had cut down on the Timberlea School and the Tsntallon School. He felt it was 
a very reasonable solution that the Hunicipal School Board had come to. He felt we could save 
two or three months by this plus some money. 

It was moved by Coucillor Killam, seconded by Councillor Anderson: 
"THAI the Capital Items in the Municipal School 
Board Report be referred to the Finance and 
Executive Committee and the School Capital 
Program Committee." Motion carried. 

The next item was the Report of the School Capital Program Committee. It was moved by Councillor 
Nicholson, seconded by Councillor MacKenzie: 

"THAT the Report of the School Capital Program 
Committee be approved.” 

Deputy Warden Hudson stated that she was particularly concerned with the delay on the Ashe-Lee 
School stating that "we seem to be getting no—where." 

Hr. Bensted advised that the hold-up at the present time is getting approval from the Department of 
Education and the Department of Environment. There have been lengthy discussions between the 
two bodies and the Architect. He stated that he understood that something would be coming in 
tomorrow. They were running into a definite problem with regard to disposal of effluent, and we 
are now hopeful of a solution to this, but he had not yet received a letter confirming what they 
are approving. 

Concillor Gaetz stated that the people in Lake Echo are getting very anxious that this school has 
not started. -The present school serving the area is very over-crowded, and residents are 
wondering if a site has been chosen. 

Hr. Bensted advised Councillor Anderson with regard to the Harrietsfield School that we now have 
approval in principle from the Department of Health, and we have submitted plans to the Department 
of Environment for the well. Everything seems to be alright but we have not yet received approval 
that there will be sufficient water for the classrooms. We are also negotiating with adjacent 
land owners to obtain additional land and hope to know within a week. 

Huch discussion ensued with regard to ownership of the land re Harrietsfield Fire Department. 
Councillor Anderson had been given the impression that this property was in the name of the 
Fire Department but was advised that the property was in the name of the Nhnicipality of the 
County of Halifax. 

Deputy Warden Hudson stated that last year the Municipal School Board had submitted to Council 
a list of equipment and supplies which were required by the schools under Capital Expenditure. 
This list included furniture and other equipment submitted to the Province for cost—sharing as 
Capital items. Shesaid she understood that the Province has approved these items, but now 
she also understands that the County did not include this in the Budget. She did not believe 
that the total amount to the Municipality was so great that they could not proceed with the 
purchase of these items. 

It was moved by Deputy Warden Hudson, seconded by Councillor Mscfienzie: 

"THAT Council proceed with the purchase of the 
School Furniture and Equipment subject to 
approval by the Provincial Department of 
Education for cost-sharing purposes." 

Mr. Bensted stated that to the best of his knowledge we have not received any official notice that 
this has been approved for cost-sharing. We did get approval for Library Books for cost- 
sharing. ‘ 

Councillor Nicholson stated that where the expenditure of money is concerned the matter has to 
go to Finance and Executive Comittee. He stated that it was his understanding that some of the 
items had already been provided. 

The follwing Amendment was moved by Councillor Nicholson, seconded by Councillor Dunbar: 
"THAT this matter be referred to the Finance and 
Executive Committee. the Municipal School Board 
and the School Capital Program Comittee." 
Motion carried. 
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